## Regular Monthly Meeting December 11, 2003

The regular Monthly meeting of the Shenango Township Board of Supervisors was held on Thursday, December 11, 2003, 6:00 pm at the Shenango Township Municipal Building with Supervisors Larry Herman and Sherry Wehr present.

The meeting was opened with a salute to the flag.

The minutes were read and approved from the previous meeting.

Chief Nocera gave the monthly Police Report.

Motion by Sherry Wehr second by Larry Herman to approve payment of the general fund expenses.

Motion by Sherry Wehr second by Larry Herman to approve payment of the sewer fund expenses.

Motion by Sherry Wehr second by Larry Herman to approve Tax refunds.

Motion by Larry Herman second by Sherry Wehr to approve the John R. & Cheryl Norris Subdivision, contingent upon satisfaction of reviewed items by the Lawrence County Planning Department.

Motion by Larry Herman second by Sherry Wehr to adopt Ordinance #3 of 2003, Recycling Ordinance.

Public Comment:

Mr. Mike Linz, asked if the recycling program would be done similar to the Mercer County system.

Mr. Jim Bintrim asked if it would be put out for bid.

Mr William Alexander, stated that water is on the road on Pennsylvania Ave and Quarry Road, pine trees needed to be trimmed on Savannah Gardner Road

Mr Dave Dowdell, asked if the street sign for Aiken Road could be moved further towards Rt 422.

Mr Ken Cannon, asked the status of the PennVest payment plan.

Motion by Sherry Wehr second by Larry Herman to adjourn.